Sussex Harmony Committee Meeting

Tuesday 20th April 2010 

Present:  
Robin, Paula, Rachel, Milly, Trevor
1. Apologies for absence
Susie
2. Minutes of the previous meeting
Minutes of the previous committee meeting were agreed and signed as a true record.

3. Matters arising ( not covered by agenda)

None
4. Brought forward actions

· Contribution of £30 to be made to Christchurch regarding SH 18TH  Birthday party





Action: Trevor
· Invite a VIVA journalist to one of our practices in hope of getting some publicity                                                                Action: Paula
· Review of SH repertoire – for discussion at next meeting.
5.  Treasurer’s report
With most of members’ annual subscriptions now received, we have a healthy balance of £852.51. Trevor’s report was accepted.
· Donation of £100 from St Peter’s to be banked.  Action: Milly & 







Trevor

· Trevor needs list of members to check any o/s subs. 
 Action: Robin
· It was agreed that the accounts should show anticipated expenditure eg hire fees of £13 per practice for Malling, teas/coffees 





 Action: Trevor
· Change to bank signatories needed to be finalised Action: 







 Trevor & Robin
· It was agreed that any events/projects which might involve risk needed to be identified as separate items in the accounts.
· Robin expressed concern that due to a misunderstanding payment had been made in advance for a recording of the Quire.  It was agreed that any item of expenditure over £50 needed committee approval in the future. 
 Action: All
      6.  Report on past events:
· Milly’s 50th birthday was attended by some quire members & there was some singing.
· Kate’s 25th Wedding Anniversary – a “good sound” was made by the quire in such a large venue.  The audience were appreciative and a good time was had at the “bash” afterwards.
· St Peter’s concert – a good sized audience of mixed ages enjoyed our performance.  We expect to be invited back.
7.  Forthcoming events: firm ones 
Saturday 2nd May - SH Sacred Harp Sing at Malling.  Rachel will place at announcement in the Lewes newsletter & get fliers to Lewes Saturday Folk Club.
Trevor will include event in Parish Pump in Sussex Express.



                        Action: Rachel & Trevor
Thursday 17th July - Summer barbecue at Kate’s
Sunday 25th July- evensong at St Anne’s, Lewes.  Parish pump correspondent will be asked to cover event in Sussex Express 
Action:  Trevor and Paula 
Sunday 22nd August – evensong at Barcombe. This will be confirmed & programme arranged.                                            Action: Paula & Rachel

Friday 24th/ Saturday 25 September – entertainment for family gathering at Ashburnham.  It was agreed that we would confirm booking subject to members availability; also approach Tony Singleton who had already volunteered to help on the tenor line.  Agreed to extend invite to Marsh Warblers.  Will settle on the exact date later.  




                             Action: Paula
In view of distance to Ashburnham, members will be offered petrol         money. Robin & Paula invited members back to Rushlake Green if event is held on Saturday.

Saturday 2nd October, Harvey’s Old Ale Day
Saturday 9th October, Lewes Folk Festival.  We have been asked to put on a workshop in the Westgate Chapel. Participants will be charged £4 per head and SH will get any profit after hall hire of £20 is met.  We need to check how many people are likely to attend in order to produce music and whether the Folk Festival will be doing all the advertising.   
We thought it reasonable to assume uptake by 30 people, and  aim to teach them 6 – 8 pieces.                                




                                          

 Action: Milly
Thursday 16th December, St Peter’s at Preston Park
It was agreed that all members and also “occasionals” such as Peter, Sally and Mary would be emailed details of concerts, saying we’d  be delighted if they could join in the fun.                                    Action: Robin 
8.  Other events; not so firm

· 19th December – Malling.  Service of nine lessons & carols to be tactfully explored.



   Action: Trevor & Milly
· Herstmonceux 2011 celebrations – our offer of workshop/concert needs to be followed up



Action: Paula   
· Brightling, Mountfield & Dallington – again, offer to be followed up









    Action: Paula

· Cooksbridge 2011 celebrations to be explored






                                                     Action: Paula
9.  Recording
Paula introduced her and Robin’s paper which summarised the actions taken to date to arrange a recording of the quire and the production of master copy from which CDs could be made. Following discussion it was agreed:

· Members to be canvassed about availability on dates available for recording to take place                                                    Action: Robin
· Recording to go ahead, subject to folk being available, and

· Initial run of 100CDs to be produced professionally, subject to our approval with the master copy

It was apparent that lot of work had gone into exploring and costing options and Paula & Robin were thanked.
10. Publicity
· A call-out on SEFAN for instrumentalists & singers had unfortunately not elicited any enquires. Nor had a listing in Sussex Express.  Nevertheless, Paula will keep trying.
· Website is continuously updated.
· Paula has sent a report with a list of forthcoming events to the WGMA for their mag. and updated details of the quire and WGMA membership.
· Paula attended a SEFAN event to publicise SH and invite instrumentalists and singers to join.  It appears that most choirs, dance groups etc have equal trouble attracting instrumentalists and are not doing as much as us!

· It was agreed that we ought to contact musical schools & colleges to offer students the opportunity to play with us. Initial thought was given to offering bursaries or grants to help with costs of instruments.  Paula thought that this might satisfy criteria for some grants. 




       




Action: Paula
 11. Constitution.
Robin summarised the revisions made to the latest draft.  These incorporated comments made to date. Discussion covered the following points – not allowing chairman to exercise right of a casting vote; increase quorum to four; drop need for audited accounts; introduce need for a publicity officer; amend section on amount of subs. acceptable; no need to notify members of AGM in writing; allow members to attend committee meetings with permission.

It was agreed that Robin would circulate a further draft to the committee reflecting agreements reached. Subject to their approval, he would then circulate it to all members with the intention of seeking the Quire’s approval at an EGM in about a month.
                        Action: Robin
12. Classification of music
Milly had started to look at the somewhat idiosyncratic classification of our music that was developed by Edwin MacAdam and had baffled people ever since.  It was agreed to start with the most obvious oddity – the numbering of psalms.  Members to be emailed asking them to rearrange their psalms in the biblical order.                                                                                         Action:  Milly
She would now start looking at ways of re-classifying our core repertoire.

13. Upkeep of instruments
Robin suggested that we should help with the costs of essential running expenses for instruments used in the quire. This could be extended to servicing & repairs.  Rachel said that she would appreciate this.  The Committee agreed the proposal and Robin would draft a para. for the committee’s approval at the next meeting 




Action: Robin
The meeting closed at 10.05p.m.
Next Meeting – Tuesday 18th May 8.00pm – Dorset Arms, Lewes.
